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Welcome to our 4th issue (2011) of the ASQua Newsletter. We have been trying to bring out this issue for long 

but could not; however, I am happy to note that Editorial Committee made it before the end of 2011 with the 

contribution of some national members. My sincere thanks to all of them. ASQua now has a total of 130 

members (10 national, 25 institutional and 95 individual). National member countries comprise of India, 

Malaysia, Thailand, Taiwan, Hong Kong, Australia, Philippines, Japan, Mongolia and Indonesia. We are looking 

forward to more membership in the coming year. 
 

ASQua has seen a change in its Secretariat from MSQH, Kualalumpur, Malaysia to NABH, New Delhi, India in 

the beginning of 2011. Secretariat will be hosted by NABH for at least two years (2011 & 2012) and we are 

working on possibilities to have a registered Secretariat in any of our member countries.     
 

The Society had its 4th Executive Board meeting and 3rd Annual General Meeting (AGM) in Hong Kong 

Convention Centre, Hong Kong, China on 17th September, 2011. I, myself personally and on behalf of all 

members would like to thank Dr. Kula for his leadership and commitment shown since the inception of this 

Society. I would also like to appreciate the help and support extended by Hospital Authority, Hong Kong and 

Department of Health, Hong Kong, China in organising these meetings despite their busy schedule in holding 

ISQua annual conference. 
 

The Society is experiencing evolution in its functioning and is benefitted by the presence of eminent experts on 

its Executive Board and different Committees   (Technical, Research and Editorial).  
 

I seek involvement of all members including individual members those are major contributors for its 

membership. On behalf of the Executive Board, I would like to express my heartfelt appreciation to all 

members, particularly National members for their continuous support. My sincere thanks to MSQH and NABH 

for holding the Secretariat. My special thanks to Dr. Ravi and Mrs. Jasimah Hassan for their continued support 

as Secretary and Treasurer, respectively.  
 

We look forward to working with all members and wish you all a very happy and prosperous New Year 2012! 

 
Dr. Bhupendra Kumar Rana 

President- ASQua 
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ASQua Activities 2011 
 

 

Executive Board meeting and AGM: 
 

The Society had its 4th Executive Board meeting and 3rd Annual General Meeting (AGM) in Hong Kong 

Convention Centre, Hong Kong, China on 17th September, 2011. Dr. K. Kulaveerasingam, Immediate Past 

President could not attend these meetings due to ill health. Members thanked Dr. Kula for his leadership and 

commitment shown since the inception of this Society. Members would also like to appreciate the help and 

support extended by Hospital Authority, Hong Kong and Department of Health, Hong Kong, China in organising 

these meetings. 

 

 

 
 

ASQua participation in Regional Society Meeting organized by ISQua: 

 

ISQua continues organizing meeting of Regional Societies during its annual conferences. This year meeting 

held in Hong Kong on 16th September, 2011. Representative of ASQua, NASQua, AAQHC, LASQua and 

ISQua attended the meeting. ISQua was represented by Dr. Tracey Cooper and Ms. Roisin Boland. ASQua 

was represented by its President Dr. B.K. Rana (NABH), and members Dr. Kadar Marikar (MSQH), Dr. Cathy 

Wung (TJCHA) and Dr. Wui-Chiang Lee (TJCHA). Representatives of different societies updated the gathering 

about their work.  Dr. Ran advised that ASQua is trying to connect to societies and organizations in each of the 

region of Asia. Dr. Wui-Chang Lee informed about existence of Chinese Society for Quality in Health Care.  
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Following is the important excerpt from the minutes of meeting: 

 

ñThere was a general discussion with regards to membership and in particular the price of membership. 

Individual membership was considered to be too expensive by some present. BK advised that ASQua 

members are interested in getting the reduced rate to the conference under Affiliate membership. ASQua 

charge their members ú 15.00 per head for this benefit this means some of ASQua members are becoming 

members of ISQua indirectly. It was suggested that ISQua could look at different rates of membership for 

different types of professional works such as a separate fee for nurses etc. Links could be made to other 

international societies so that their members could be provided with a discount membership for their employees 

and also that members can attend the conference at reduced registration rates.ò 
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TAIWAN 
 

 

New Leader, New Era 

TJCHA is pleased to welcome Dr. Hang Chang as its new 

Chairman in March, 2011. Dr. Chang was formally 

appointed into the position who will lead TJCHA to the new 

era. 

Dr. Chang is a professor of Taipei Medical University and 

the president of several medical societies. He is a 

prominent figure with extensive experience in public sector and with a strong background in emergency 

medicine.  

Among his many achievements, the best known is that Dr. Changôs leading the organizational restructuring of 

integration from original ten municipal hospitals into the Taipei City Hospital system to achieve its financial 

sufficiency when he served as the Commissioner of the Bureau of Health, Taipei City. 

In August 2011, the Board formally appointed Dr. Wui-Chiang Lee as the CEO of TJCHA. He officially 

succeeded Dr. Cathy Wung, who has led TJCHA to success since 2006. Dr. Wung will not be away or far from 

TJCHA, as she has served as Executive Member, Board of Directors.  

TJCHA was fortunate to have Dr. Wui-Chiang Lee who with the range of skills and experiences. Dr. Lee 

received his PhD and MHS from Johns Hopkins University. Before joining TJCHA, he was Deputy Director, 

Department of Medical Affairs and Planning, Taipei Veterans General Hospitals (TVGH). He has actively 

participated in many committees for promoting quality care and patient safety for years. 

With this appointment, TJCHA now has a new leadership in place and will continue to work on improving the 

healthcare quality through effective collaboration with its stakeholders. 

   

ISQua Accreditation Awards  

The ñHospital Accreditation Standardsò 

developed by TJCHA has successfully received  

the ISQua accreditation again in 2007.  TJCHA 

has proved that its standards achieved the 

global benchmarks set by ISQua. It also 

officially announced in ISQua International 

Conference which held in Hong Kong, 2011. 

 

Inauguration Ceremony of CEO, Aug., 2011. 

Chairman Hang Chang and CEO Wui-Chiang Lee 

ISQua Accreditation Awards Ceremony, Hong Kong 2011 

CEO Wui-Chiang Lee, Dr. Cathy Wung and TJCHA Staff 
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Accreditation and Certification  

In 2011, TJCHA contiunes its current accreditation programs for Hospital, Psychiatric 

Hospital, Psychiatric Rehabilitation Institution, and inspection programs for Infection 

Control, Hand Hygiene, IRB, Teaching Hospital Subsidy Program and Dentist PGY 

(Post Graduate Year) Training Institution.  

 

TJCHA also expanded with new accreditation and certification programs in Psychiatric Nursing Home, Chinese 

Medicine, Emergent and Critical Care Ability Classification, Special Care Center, Disease-Specific Care, and 

Health Check-up Program. 

Emergent and Critical Care Ability Classification Certification  

The Department of Health (DOH) expects to lead the hospital to set up patient-centered clinical operations and 

to improve quality of emergent and critical care through the promotion of Emergent and Critical Care Ability 

Classification Program. In 2011, TJCHA was authorized to implement the certification program to classify the 

hospitals as primary, middle and high levels in critical care according to its emergent care quality, manpower, 

facilities and capacities. 

Special Care Center Certification 

In order to provide certain critical care service in remote areas, DOH has commissioned TJCHA to organize a 

Special Care Center Certification since 2011. This certification is to encourage the hospitals classified as 

middle and high levels in critical care to provide the best quality of special cares in the communities. The 

special care has defined as 6 categories, including emergency, acute stroke, acute coronary syndrome, major 

trauma, perinatal, and pediatric care. 

 

Disease-Specific Care Certification 

The Disease-Specific Care (DSC) Certification was developed in 2008.  

The first DSC Certification is Coronary Artery Disease. In 2011, TJCHA successfully added 

certification in Acute Myocardial Infarction and Acute Coronary Syndrome.  
 

 

DSC Certification awarded by CEO Wui-Chiang Lee 

Taichung Veterans General Hospital, May 2011 

DSC Certification awarded by Chairman Hang Chang  

 Far Eastern Memorial Hospital, March 2011 
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Health Check-up Program Certification  

For maintaining the safety of health check-up and reducing the risks, TJCHA has developed the Health Check-

up Program Certification since 2011. The survey is to assure the process and quality of physical examination 

from the customer-focused viewpoints.  

Patient Safety Promotion 

The Taiwan Joint Commission assists the healthcare organizations in building a safe environment for patients 

and the public in all aspects through quality indicators, numerous quality improvement activities, such as 

conferences, training courses, workshops, and contests.  

Patient Safety Awareness Week 

Since 2004, TJCHA has held the Patient Safety Awareness Week (PSAW) annually to arise the public 

attention. TJCHA held a variety of activities to encourage people to get involved in patient safety issues. 

Through the collaboration with DOH, hospitals and the media, TJCHA has successfully promoted the ideas of 

building a safe healthcare environment to all. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Taiwan Clinical Performance Indicators 

With 10 years experiences of Taiwan Quality Indicator Project (TQIP) the TJCHA has successfully developed 

Taiwan Clinical Performance Indicators (TCPI) which is focused on the measurement of clinical care for 

identifying quality improvement opportunities. 

TCPI is an indicator system for clinical usage. In this system, clinical indicators are established, and real-time 

and easy-to-manage processes are established to assist hospitals in monitoring and improving internal 

performance. The TCPI includes general care, psychiatric care, and long-term care categories. The general 

care category includes indicators for emergency care, hospitalization care, intensive care, surgical care, and 

focus care. The psychiatric care category includes indicators for acute care, chronic care, and focus care. The 

long-term care category includes indicators for nursing home residents. 

  

Patient Safetyôs mascot interact with 

crowds 

Media Publicity PSAW Press Conference 
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Surgical Safety Checklist 

In response to WHO Safe Surgery Saves Lives initiative, TJCHA developed a Surgical Safety Toolkit which 

includes checklist implementation manual, posters and a demo video of time-out for hospitals. In 2011, 122 

hospitals used the toolkit to improve the safety of surgical care. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Medication Safety  

TJCHA hosted a gathering which was focused on Drug Abuse Prevention and Correct Medication which 

collaborated with Medication Resouces Centers in Southern Taiwan. The program included stage plays and 

contests, to educate people to prevent drug abuse and correct medication in daily life. Moreover, people can 

learn how to access the consultation from the pharmacists in the neighbourhoods. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Caring Healthcare Professionals 

The burnout issue of healthcare professionals has brought broad attention in these years. To reduce healthcare 

professionals stress, TJCHA has initiated a movement to build a caring culture in healthcare organizations 

since 2010. TJCHA develops a systematic curriculum plan and holds many workshops for senior managers of 

healthcare organizations, and has assisted them in producing feasible and practical approaches or strategies. 
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International Conferences 

The 5th Taiwan Joint Conference in Healthcare 
 

 ñHealthcareò should be a balance of science and art. The main theme 

was ñCreating new values of health care through innovation, humanity 

and teamworkò which held in August 2011. The conference has 

introduced the trends of IT applications on healthcare industries and the 

ways of self-caring for medical staff which attracted over 800 participants.   

 

Hand Hygiene International Conference 

 

ñSave Lives, Clean Your Handsò was the main theme of 2011 

Hand Hygiene International Conference which was hosted by 

Taiwan Centers for Disease Control (Taiwan CDC) and 

TJCHA. The conference invited Professor Didier Pittet, Mr. 

Phil Russo and Dr. Dale Fisher as guest speakers to share 

their valuable experiences. TJCHA also arranged for them to 

visit Taiwanôs Hand Hygiene Demonstration Centers to 

exchange best practices in hand hygiene promotion. 

 

 

International Conference on IRB/EC(Institute Review Board/Ethics Committee) Operation  
 

In order to understand the international trends on ELSI (ethical, legal, and social issues) on genetic research 

and the management of biobank, TJCHA invited Dr. Christina Torres, Dr. Lisa Hamadian, Dr. John Sever, Dr. 

Kaori Muto and Dr. Sheelagh McGuinness, experts from the Philippines, Australia, USA, Japan and UK. 

Speakers and participants were engaged in stimulating discussions on each topic. 

 

International Visit 

 

As many years of hard working in becoming a highly regarded accreditation and quality improvement 

organization, there are increasing opportunities for TJCHA to collaborate or share experiences with overseas 

organizations. TJCHA is always delighted to have the visits from the organizations with the same goal in 

promoting healthcare quality. It can broaden our global views and open the window of opportunity for 

collaboration with other countries. 
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Visit from Vice President Mengqiao He and 12 delegates of Shanghai Hospital Association 

Photoed with Chairman Hang Chang and TJCHA Staff, June 2011 

Visit from Dr. Klara Brunnhuber and Dr. Carolyn Wong Simpkins, of 

British Medical Journal Evidence Centre, September 2011 

Visit from Ms. E. J. Hwang & Ms. M.Y. Kwak , Researchers of 

Korean National Medical Center, May 2011 

Dr. Susan Brien shared the Canadian experience in engaging 

physicians in patient safety, November, 2011 

Left: CEO Lee, Dr. Susan Brien, Chairman Chang and Ms. 

Sylvia Yen from Canadian Trade Office in Taipei 

Visit from Fu Xing Hospital of Capital Medical University, Beijing, China , November, 2011 


